
 

 
 
 
 

Sunday Services:    

8:00 a.m. ....... Rite I  
9:30 a.m. ....... Rite II 
9:30 a.m. ....... Sunday School 

11:00 a.m. ........ Rite III 
7:00 p.m. ....... Rite III 

Wednesday Service: 
10:00 a.m .................. Rite II 
11:00 a.m.  ................. Bible Study 

 Head of Church Jesus Christ 

 Bishop  The Rt. Rev. Greg Brewer 
 
 Rector  The Rev. Tom Rutherford  
  [321-945-3958] 
  e-mail: tomrutherford@earthlink.net  
 Asst. Rector The Rev. Tracy Dugger 
  [407-201-0951] 
  e-mail: tracy.m.dugger@gmail.com  
 Deacons The Rev. Tim Wetherington 
  [407-342-4484]   
  email: Deacontim@Outlook.com 
  The Rev. Julie Altenbach 
  [407-462-8001]   
  email: juliealtenbach1@gmail.com 
  The Rev. Dr. Richard Gonzalez 
  [239-777-0369]   
  email: Rickg526@gmail.com    
 Treasurer Rodger Watson [407-814-0303] 
 
 Staff Barbara Ellerbe, Preschool Director 
  [407-654-8415] 
  Linda Ellison, Music Minister 
  Angela Lopez, Children’s Minister 
  Amy Paredes, Facilities Minister 
  Janie Walton, Youth Minister 
  LaVerne Woods, Parish Administrator 

 Office Hours Monday through Friday     9am—5pm 

 

 

 

RUMMAGE 

 



Saturday, July 14 
7am—1pm 

 

mailto:juliealtenbach1@gmail.com
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Welcome Our New  
Assistant Music Minister! 
 

Jeremy Adams has just come on 
staff as our Assistant Music  
Minister. 
 
As such he is leading music and 
the Evening Band at the 7pm  
service twice a month and will 
lead both the Morning and  
Evening Bands for the 11am and 
7pm service anytime longtime  
Music Minister Linda Ellison is 
away. 
 
Here’s how that came about. 

Linda has gotten to the stage in 
life that leading the music at 4 
services every Sunday is wearing 
on her, and she’d like to spend 
more time with her family.  
 
Jeremy has been part of our music 
ministry for several years: playing 
an assortment of instruments, 
singing in the choir, running the 
sound board at 11am, teaching our 
other sound techs how to run the 
board, and playing piano for the 
Spanish service last year along 
with his wife Garine.  
 
Jeremy and Garine are working 
musicians – see Jeremy’s list of 
gigs below – and feel called to 
church music ministry. 
 
This is the perfect opportunity to 
lighten Linda’s load, for her to 
mentor Jeremy in the art of 
Church Music, and for Jeremy to 

grow in his skills on keyboard and 
leading a Church band. 
 
You may wonder, ―How are we going 
to pay for this when we have an  
Operating Deficit this year?‖ 
 
With Linda’s reduction in time, we’re 
also reducing her compensation and 
applying that amount to Jeremy, so 
this staffing move is revenue neutral 
for the church. It doesn’t cost us any 
more to have both of them working 
for us than it 
did for only  
Linda! 
 
Here’s a  
picture of 
Jeremy and 
some of what 
he’d like you 
to know 
about him:  
 

I graduated 
from West  
Orange High School in 2008, earned my  
Bachelors of Music Composition in 2012 
from the University of Central Florida, and 
my Masters in Music Composition and  
Electronic Music in 2014 from the University 
of South Florida. 
 
From 2009-2017 I performed and toured the 
southeast U.S. with the Jonnie Morgan Band. 
We recorded 3 albums during that 
time: ―Reflections in the Water,‖ ―Janus,‖ 
and ―JMB Live at Sunfest.‖ Some notable 
highlights from this time include opening for 
Cheap Trick, Reliant K, Sammy Hagar, and 
Tim Reynolds of the Dave Matthews Band, 
as well as having the opportunity in 2017 to 

record in the Village Studios in LA. If 
you’d like to hear some of that music, go to 
http://jonniemorgan.com 
 
I still perform music for various artists 
and events – primarily on bass guitar – 
but I also play and teach guitar, piano, 
classical percussion, banjo, and ukulele. 
 
Currently, in addition to my role as the 
Assistant Music Minister, I am an instruc-
tor and show director at the School of 

Rock Orlando and a lead  
instructor of ―Works with 
Sounds‖ which provides free 
music composition classes for 
all ages. 
 
As a personal note, I am 
thrilled to be taking on the role 
of Assistant Music Minister at 
the Church of the Messiah. This 
church has been a family and a 
second home to me for years 
and I am thankful for the  

opportunity. 
 
I am thrilled to have Jeremy on staff 
and love that we get to nurture  
another home-grown leader for the 
Kingdom of God. 
 
I love you all. 
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Who Ya Gonna Call? 

LOVING GOD ................................... Leader ..................................................... Phone  
Acolytes .......................................................... Murph Borno............................................................ 407-347-7094 
Altar Guild ..................................................... Trudie Carr & Betty Morgeson ....... 407-299-2081/407-293-6912 
Building Maintenance ................................. Frank Chase ............................................................. 407-876-0308 
Children’s Ministry ......................................... Angela Lopez ............................................................ 321-287-9089 
Lay Weeders Landscapers ......................... Sarah Wolfe .............................................................. 407-656-4226 
Music/Choirs/Band ...................................... Linda Ellison ............................................................ 407-417-4299 
Prayer Chain .................................................. Elise Bradford ....................................................................... 407-876-2557 
Prayer Intercessors....................................... Wally & Karen Stewart ........................................ 407-656-3956  
Technical Team............................................. Lionel Williams..................................................... 407-905-9295 
Ushers, Greeters, Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers and Visitors (Central Scheduling) 
 .......................................................................... Mike & Bobbie Warren ........................................ 352-241-8703 
  
  

LOVING OUR NEIGHBOR ................. Leader ..................................................... Phone  
Christian Service Center ............................ Doreen Stachowski ................................................. 407-717-5888 
Communications/Publicity ........................ Lionel Williams ....................................................... 407-905-9295 
Habitat for Humanity ................................. Bob Tate .................................................................... 407-656-3239  
Home at Last ................................................. Bill Criswell .............................................................. 407-876-2472 
Outreach ......................................................... Doreen Stachowski ................................................. 407-717-5888 
Pre-School ...................................................... Barbara Ellerbe ........................................................ 407-654-8415 
Refugee Team ................................................ Murph Borno............................................................ 407-347-7094 
  
  

LOVING EACH OTHER ...................... Leader ..................................................... Phone  
Casserole Patrol ............................................ Deacon Julie Altenbach ......................................... 407-462-8001 
Coffee Hour ................................................... Kelley McRae ........................................................... 407-877-0463 
Fun & Fellowship ........................................ Stacey Beck & Steve Borst ................... 702-521-4077/610-659-3902 
Grief Groups.................................................. Jill Brown .................................................................. 407-656-5776 
Hurricane/Disaster Response Team ........ Murph Borno............................................................ 407-347-7094 
Kitchen Krewe .............................................. Lynn Somers ............................................................. 407-656-2504 
Lay Eucharistic Visitors .............................. Deacon Julie Altenbach ......................................... 407-462-8001 
Library ............................................................ Janie Walton ............................................................ 407-230-7913 
Men’s Supper ................................................ Wally Stewart ......................................................... 407-656-3956 
Messiah Academy ........................................ Terri Wetherington ................................................ 407-455-2832 
Messiah’s Way .............................................. Doreen Stachowski ................................................. 407-717-5888 
Name Tags ..................................................... Elaina Paige .............................................................. 407-905-6217 
Newsletter & Bulletins ............................... LaVerne Woods....................................................... 407-656-3218 
Nursery/Child Care ..................................... Angela Lopez ............................................................ 321-287-9089 
Office Angels ................................................. LaVerne Woods....................................................... 407-656-3218 
Parish Nurse .................................................. Barbara Knappman ................................................. 407-656-7854 
Pastoral Care ................................................. Joyce Taylor .............................................................. 407-222-1290 
Transportation for those who don’t drive ....... Joyce Taylor .............................................................. 407-222-1290 
Wednesday Night Bible Study. ................. Joe Wolfe .................................................................. 407-656-4226 
Women’s Dining Club ................................ Deacon Julie Altenbach ......................................... 407-462-8001 
Youth ............................................................... Janie Walton ............................................................ 407-230-7913 



 

 

Ready or Not? 
 

Non-Floridians complain that we don’t 
have seasons like "Up North."  
 
I assure them we DO have seasons: 
―mowing‖ and ―non-mowing!‖   
  
But even more dramatic are our other 
two seasons: ―Hurricane‖ and ―Non-
Hurricane.‖ 
  
And Hurricane Season starts June 1. 
  
Are you ready? Have you gathered 
what you need to get through several 
days without electricity, gas stations, 
and air-conditioning? If not, do you 
have an evacuation plan and a place to 
go? 
  
God promises to get us through diffi-
culties. But one way he does that is of-
fering us wisdom and knowledge. The 
newspapers, local magazines, TV and 
radio, and government are full of advice 
of what to do and how to prepare. 
Many of their suggestions are God’s 
Word for us. 
  
But if you haven’t paid attention  
to all those other sources,  
let me add my voice to theirs:  
 

Get ready for Hurricane Season!  
Because ready or not, here it is!  
 
To help us prepare as  
individuals and families,  
parishioner and retired  
Navy Captain Murph Borno  
has assumed the helm of  
DART, our Disaster Action  
Response Team, composed  
of parishioners who  
volunteered through the  
Messiah's Way to help  
our parish family cope with a hurricane 
or other disaster. 
 
Murph and DART have procured a 
stack of resources from the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency 
(FEMA) with helpful tips to help us 

get ourselves ready in our blood  
families. That literature is on the  
Welcome Table by the main double 
doors on the Tilden Street side of  
campus.  
 
I urge you to read and heed them. 
  
To help us as a parish family, the 
DART volunteers are ready with tools 
(chain saws, trucks, hammers, nails, 
tarps, etc.) and skills to help Messiah 
folks in need after a storm. In addition 
to helping our people in their own 
homes, a number of parish families 
have volunteered to take people into 
their homes and feed and house any 
whose homes are damaged.  
 
If you'd like to volunteer to help in 
any of those ways, please contact 
Murph directly at fly-
inghigh@cfl.rr.com (Murph flew high 
in the sky as a Naval aviator; NOT 
that OTHER kind of "high!) or  
407-413-4220. 
  
 

Murph and DART 
have also developed a 
Messiah Family  
Disaster Plan to help 
us help each other if 
the Day comes. It’s 
on the next page and 
will be distributed in 
the bulletins on  
several Sundays this 
month. Please post it 
in your home as a 
reminder for when 
the wind picks up. 
 
 
 
 

I love you, and I’ll see you on Sunday –  
no matter how hard the wind blows! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Hurricane Season June 1 – November 30 
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In the event of a  
hurricane, tornado,  
or other disaster: 

 

PRAY! HARD! 
 

WE WILL HAVE CHURCH 
ON SUNDAY at the regular 
times, no matter what the weath-
er or conditions are. Use your 
discretion whether to come or 
not, especially if there is a cur-
few. 

 

BEFORE THE DISASTER: If a 
named storm or other disaster is 
upon us, please call and/or email 
the 2 families ahead of you in the 
parish directory and the 2 fami-
lies after you to pray with them 
and see if they have any needs. If 
there are needs you cannot meet, 
please call the Church office at 
407-656-3218 (Even if no one is 
in the office, someone will check 
the parish voicemail) and/or 
email Father Tom Rutherford at 
TomRutherford@earthlink.net 

IF YOU EVACUATE, please call 
the Church at 407-656-3218 and/
or email Father Tom Rutherford 
at TomRuther-
ford@earthlink.net and let us 
know. 

 

AFTER THE DISASTER, please 
call those same 4 families to pray 
with them and see if they’re okay. 
Please call the Church at 407-656
-3218 and/or email Father Tom 
Rutherford at TomRuther-
ford@earthlink.net to share any 
needs you or they have, and the 
DART (Disaster Action Response 
Team) will match needs with re-
sources in the parish and commu-
nity. 

 KEEP PRAYING! 

  

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 
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Calling all Cooks!  
A Group Home for teenage foster girls in Winter Garden and the non-profit 
group Foster Friends of Central Florida is asking for help letting these 
girls know the community cares about them.  The girls are usually  
between 13-17 years old and they will "age out" of the foster system on 
their 18th birthday.  The community is being asked to provide meals 
for these ladies (up to 6 teenage girls plus 1 staff member)  
every Friday and Sunday evening at 6 pm.   
 
If our parish provides one or two dinners a month (either Friday or 
Sunday), it would go a long way towards changing the world with  
Jesus, one person and one small community at a time. A parishioner 
has offered to pay for the ingredients for the meals (if needed), as well 
as pick up the meals and deliver them to the group home.  So what we 
REALLY need are cooks.  If you are cooking your favorite dish for  
dinner anyway, would you consider cooking for 6-8 more people and 
sending this symbol of love to this Group Home?  
 
If you are interested in helping with this very worthy cause, please 
contact Joyce Taylor at 407-222-1290.  Tell her which evening you 
would like to provide the meal for, what you will be cooking (just so 
they don't end up with the same meal multiple times in a row) and 
Joyce will sign you up and make arrangements to get the food to the 
home.   

callto:407-222-1290
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiBiOa0h_LbAhXHzlMKHYizBRYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fclipart%2F1367774.htm&psig=AOvVaw3K9339BUvwJQ39gCtuQDiO&ust=1530127381645386
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School for the Arts 

Join us
 

for a fun evening 

Swing  

Dance  

Night 

Don’t miss this fabulous evening! 
Grab a date or a couple of friends and dance the night away!  

Thursday, July 19th, 7pm 
First hour is the class,  

then it’ll be an open night for dancing. 
Beginners are welcome and encouraged 

to break out of their comfort zone.  

Featuring Rusty Phillips as our Instructor 

Cost is $7 
Register at: 

garineadams@gmail.com 
Childcare available 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjk35-9kPLbAhUSslMKHcppBEoQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F257408934928724806%2F&psig=AOvVaw3gpJhlfzO4L8rO_YcKaVcO&ust=1530129913377884


 

Sunday,  June 24,  2018 2:30 p.m.  Vestr y Meeting  Minutes
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Present: Rector Tom Rutherford,  
Senior Warden Doreen Stachowski, 
Junior Warden Frank Chase, Clerk 
Mary Kay Predmore, Marci Babione, 
Stacey Beck, Steve Borst, Don Greer, 
John Peacock, Patty Tate, Dawn  
Wirbel, Assistant Rector Tracy  
Dugger, and visitor Lamar Powers. 
 
Absent: Treasurer Rodger Watson 
and members Leo Henry and Paul 
Hickman, who were both out of state 
visiting family 

Vestry Door Duty for July 
Opener at 7:30am: Paul Hickman 

Closer at 1pm: Paul Hickman 

July 15th Vestry Meeting Host: Don 
Greer 

 

2018 Vestry  
Marci Babione, Children & Youth 
Email: mbabione@bkc-cpa.net 

Stacey Beck, Fun & Fellowship;  
Commnication/Publicity 
Email: staceyjmb@gmail.com 

Steve Borst, Communication/Publicity; 
Fun & Fellowship 
Email: BorstSF@gmail.com 

Frank Chase, Junior Warden, Properties 
Email: chasefe@aol.com 

Don Greer, Business & Development 
Email: dgreer3@cfl.rr.com 

Leo Henry, Worship Team 
Email: leochenry55@gmail.com 

Paul Hickman, Missions & Evangelism 
Email: phickmn@aol.com 

John Peacock, Communications &  
Publicity; Properties 
Email: jpeacox@cfl.rr.com 

Mary Kay Predmore, Clerk 
Worship Team 
Email: MaryKay413@aol.com 

Doreen Stachowski, Senior Warden 
Missions & Evangelism 
Email: Stach45T@aol.com 

Patty Tate, Connections; Missions & 
Evangelism 
Email: pattyjotate@yahoo.com 

Dawn Wirbel, Children & Youth 
Email: d.wirbel@yahoo.com 

Rodger Watson, Treasurer  
Email: rodandjoh@embarqmail.com 
 
All Staff and Vestry have mailboxes in 
the front office (behind the front 
desk) with their names on them. You 
may also contact them by  
leaving a note in their mailbox. 
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE NOTES OR 
MONEY ON THE FRONT DESK IN 
THE OFFICE. 
 
 
 

FORMATION: We met in the  
Narthex sitting area outside the parish 
office, because the Library was already 
set up as a Lion’s Den for this week’s 
Vacation Bible School. Mary Kay  
Predmore led Noonday Prayer. Based 
on pages 126-162 of Growing Young 
(Chapter 4 ―Take Jesus’ Message  
Seriously: What’s Young about the 
good News‖), we talked about how 
we’re doing with this and how we can 
improve in the Messiah family. 
 
INFORMATION:  
Vestry Ministry Team Reports:  
Outreach Team: Doreen Stachowski 
reports:  
 
Posted signs in the church / handouts 
for the Christian Service Center garage 
sale on June 23, 2018. 
 
Dillard Street School kids will receive 
a back-pack blessings tag that will be 
delivered when school starts 
back.  The tag will read "The Church 
of the Messiah loves you and prays for 
you." 
 
The decision to monetarily support 
West Orange Habitat for Humanity 
will be tabled until 2019.  Outreach is 
already supporting two groups this 
year. 
 
Planning continues for our Bingo  
fundraiser on September 22, 2018.  All 
task owners are working on their  
assignments.  In addition to Bingo, we 

will start to sell raffle tickets  
mid-July for cash prizes of $500 and 
$250.  Winning ticket will be drawn 
Bingo night.  Volunteer signup 
sheets will be included at the raffle 
ticket sales table for the many  
volunteers we will need Bingo night. 
 
Outside Signage: Two parishioners 
paid for new signs to replace the  
faded ones at North Dillard and East 
Tilden, at North Dillard and East 
Plant, on 535 south of Colonial 
Drive, and on Windermere Road. 
They will be installed soon. 
 
Inside Signage: Patty Tate is  
working on additional informational 
signage. She will seek estimates to 
have the signs created professionally.  
No others received. 
 
Staff Reports: 
Facility: Rental Report was emailed 
separately. Facility Minister Amy 
Paredes reports: 
This month I have taken care of the 
youth hall floors with ―Radiant Ser-
vices‖ and general maintenance of 
the facility.  
 
I have with met with various clients 
who are interested in renting for the 
fall season.   
 
We are currently working with the 
online ―Wedding Spot‖ locator who 
helps bring in some revenue and we 
have reached approximately 47,685 
views from prospective clients.  
From this source I have been able to; 
set up appointments, meet, and give 
quotes from this website.   
 
I am working with a company (LR 
Risk Consulting, Inc.) who may be 
interested in renting the PH kitchen 
for a full week in January or  
February of 2019. I am meeting with 
the representative on Monday.  
 
I have set up events for several  
parish families who are renting and 
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Vestry Meeting Minutes continued…... 

 

donating to the building fund.   
 
Also, the entire church is scheduled 
for all carpets in the church, narthex 
floors, office rooms, workroom,  
library, restrooms, and lobbies to be 
stripped, cleaned and waxed.  This 
cleaning will take place the week of 
July 23rd.  
 
Children of the Messiah Preschool: 
The financial report was emailed sep-
arately.  
 
Children’s Ministry: Children’s 
Minister Angela Lopez reports:  
We had a great turn out for the  
Aladdin cooking camp and made 
some delicious food! It was a great 
way to kick off summer vacation.  
We made banana peanut butter  
pancakes, magic carpet pizzas, black 
bean humus, cheese cakes and spicy 
pepper chicken and rice.  Our next 
cooking camp will be in November 
and the theme is yet to be deter-
mined.  
 
The past 2 weeks I have been  
preparing lunch for Seraph Theatre 
again.  I like to do this because many 
of the kids are from COTM and will 
be coming to VBS, so, I get to spend 
extra time with them. I will be  
teaching them the VBS songs and 
motions at the end of the week.  
 
Vacation Bible School:  
Thanks to Cindi Schaffer and Holy 
Spirit Church in Apopka we have 
some awesome costumes for VBS!  
 
We had a costume fitting and  
training session on June 12. This year 
we have a great group of volunteers 
who are all working well together 
and having fun thus far. We are  
being blessed with many decorations 
and an entire 20 by 8 foot stage  
display from Lakeside church in 
Oakland. Huge thanks to Deacon 
Tim and Raul Lopez for getting the 

U-Haul truck and picking up all of 
this!!  
 
We have a good deal of kids  
preregistered and we usually have  
several walk ins.  I am praying for a 
full house again this year. Thankfully I 
have a full volunteer staff and have 
been blessed with many donations of 
supplies and funds to cover the  
remaining VBS expenses.  
 
In order to facilitate a speedy check in 
process I will be meeting with Mother 
Tracy to walk through the Servant 
Keeper e-check in system. We hope 
this will also help us provide a secure 
nursery check in system as well, as 
this is very appealing to new parents. 
 
Children’s Church: We have begun 
our summer series ―Incredible Faith‖ 
which is loosely based on the Disney 
movie The Incredibles. We met at the 
movie theater on June 16 to watch the 
new movie. We have a ―super‖ cool 
bulletin board and have made an Ark 
Man(Noah) mask and a cape for Mr. 
Obedience(Abram). 
 
SHINE: We are continuing with our 
Disciples lesson series. Thank you to 
Regina Seguin for leading SHINE on 
June 10! One of my SHINE kiddos will 
be moving up to Activate at the end of 
the Summer so Janie and I are coordi-
nating a crossover/promotion activity 
that will take place before school  
resumes. 
 
In between VBS projects I have begun 
planning the fall/winter activities and 
have scheduled the family fall fest and 
Christmas party.  
 
I have enlisted a few volunteers for the 
Christmas production but have not 
settled on a theme yet.  
 
We are hosting a backpack blessing 
and Sundae party in August, and I 
have created backpack tags for our 

kids and ordered enough to share 
with Dillard Street Elementary. They 
say on one side ―Church of the  
Messiah loves and prays for me‖ and 
on the reverse have Joshua 1:9 written 
out. The verse was selected by  
Mother Tracy who will be offering the 
blessings. 
 
Thank you all for the bonus!  My  
family is applying this to our vacation 
fund! 
 
Youth Ministry: Youth Minister 
Janie Walton reports: 
Activate’s mission trip fundraiser, 
―Prom through the Decades‖ was held 
on Saturday, June 2. This was our last 
big fundraiser for our mission trip to 
Jamaica and God provided $297  
toward our mission trip fund. 
 
There was no Activate meeting on 
Sunday, June 3. 
 
We had our last Jamaica Mission Trip 
Team Meeting on Sunday, June 10. 
Our mission trip team of sixteen con-
sists of the following Activate  
teenagers and adults: Kara Altenbach, 
Murph Borno, Jessica Brueggeman, 
Steve Brueggeman, Laura Cook, 
Mother Tracy Dugger, Tom 
Laracuente, Richard McRae, Jay  
Predmore, Mary Kay Predmore, Tom 
Rutherford, Hayley Scandura, Janie 
Walton, Chelsea Wilkinson-Borno, 
John Wilkinson-Borno, Bailey Wise. 
 
Activate hosted Sunday Supper on 
Sunday, June 17 for Fathers’ Day. 
Youth Minister, Janie Walton, and 
most of our Activate teenagers are 
volunteering at this year’s Vacation 
Bible School from Monday, June 25 to 
Friday, June 29. 
 
Messiah Academy: Report will be 
emailed separately. 
 
Assistant Rector Tracy Dugger  
reports: 
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Website: We are almost go for 
launch. I've had weekly meetings 
with the developer, and I anticipate 
launching an 85-90% complete web-
site within the end of the month. 
The Online directory and giving but-
tons are working, and we will be 
training our folks to use these tools.  
Social media: you can follow 
COTM_wg on Instagram! And I'm 
recruiting teenagers to help us popu-
late our feed. 
Young Adults: Revive started our 
Screwtape Letter Series, and we have 
one social event planned for June, 
and I'm planning a game night for 
July. 
 
Pictorial Directory: Photos have 
been taken, and the directory should 
come out in a month or so. 
 
Community Service: A local man 
needed to do 160 hours of court  
ordered community service. Tom 
Rutherford found that much work 
for him to do around the church: 
pressure washing the youth hall 
chairs, all the campus sidewalks, and 
the playground equipment; washing 
all the windows inside and out, 
cleaning the parish hall chairs and 
tables, cleaning smudges and  
touching up the paint in the parish 
hall and narthex, painting the 
church bathrooms, washing all the 
air intake vents, installing the fence 
around the church air conditioning 
unit, helping install a cleanout plug 
in the church sewer line, cleaning 
out the chiller plant enclosure and 
washing the new cooling fins, pick-
ing up the paper that didn’t make it 
into the paper recycle bin, shoveling 
out the dumpster enclosure, and 
more!  
 
DISCUSSION (to help make a  
decision next month): Light  
fixtures in the Classrooms and 
floor covering in the Parish Hall 
kitchen need to be replaced. Frank 

Chase is working on getting prices for 
the wisest fix for both.  
 
DECISIONS (based on the  
Discussion last month):  
Sam Katulic’s Process toward  
Ordination as a Deacon:  
Vestry signed the final endorsement 
before Sam’s ordination as a deacon. 
Though we hoped Sam could be or-
dained this September, it turns out his 
nomination was turned in too late for 
that to happen. He’s not eligible until 
April of 2019. 
 
He did his Psychological Testing. But 
because the psychologist is concerned 
about Sam’s diagnosis of ―Parkinson’s-
Like Condition,‖ and the risk of  
dementia, he insists upon another 
evaluation by a neuro-psychologist. 
Sam says his neurologist says 
―Parkinson’s-Like‖ manifests all the 
physical symptoms without the  
mental ones, so dementia is not an 
expected part of his condition. But 
―Parkinson’s-Like‖ is an emerging  
diagnosis in the medical world, and its 
prognosis is not widely known. Sam’s 
medical insurance will pay for this 
additional testing. 
 
Through the Valley of the Shadow 
of Death Grief Group: Greer 
McBryde turned TVSD over to be a 
ministry of our parish and is working 
with Deacon Julie Altenbach to shift 
leadership to her. Vestry agreed to buy 
the 70 workbooks she had left at  
half-price for $10 each. We will sell 
them to participants for full price of 
$20 each, with the profit serving as 
seed money for when we need to  
reprint the workbooks. 
 
Roof Repairs and Replacing the 
Youth Hall Roof: Lamar Powers came 
to the meeting to answer questions 
about our roof issues in the church, 
Parish Hall, and Youth Hall. 
We hoped the damage from squirrels 
and time to the church and Parish 

 

Hall roofs would be covered by  
warranty. They weren’t, and the  
repairs will be $4,200. 
 
While inspecting the damaged  
portions of the church and parish hall 
roofs, Calloway Roofing, who is  
doing the repairs, noticed the youth 
hall roof in bad shape. Vestry  
approved Calloway’s replacing it for 
$25,304.40. That roof was last  
replaced in the mid-1990’s. 
 
MEETING MINUTES &  
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Minutes from the May meeting: 
Approved 
 
May Financial Report from  
Treasurer Rodger Watson:  
Approved. 
 
Operating Account: April’s income 
was $18,010.70 LESS than expenses, 
INCREASING our year-to-date  
deficit to $53,445.38. PLEASE PRAY 
FOR GOD TO PROVIDE. 
 
Building Fund:  
We paid off one of the bridge loans 
we had to take out when we  
refinanced our mortgage, so our 
monthly payment dropped from 
$14,709.16 to $12,981.97!  
 
Net Building Fund income (gifts, 
fundraising, and facility rental  
income, less expenses) was $9,314.01 
LESS that what we needed to cover 
the mortgage of $12,891.97 and prepay 
$2,608.83 of the principal. That  
money was taken from the  
Contingency Fund. 
 
The meeting ended with prayer at 
3:40pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Mary Kay Predmore, Vestry Clerk 
 



 
 

Monthly Financial Update 

Treasurer Rodger Watson  
calculates we need $69,000/month 
to stay even. Income for June was: 

Plate & Pledge ................. $36,775.94 
Building Fund ..................... $6,343.18 
Rentals .................................. $1,775.00 
Total .................................... $44,894.12 

Year to Date Report  

(As of May 31, 2018) 

Operating Income ......... $248,293.63 
Operating Expenses ......... $301,739.01 
Net ...................................... (53,445.38) 
 
ALL Building Fund Income ..................  
 ............................................. $458,776.06 

ALL Building Fund Expense ..................  
 ........................................... $399,514.84 

NET .................................... $59,261.22 

Contingency-Debt Reduction ... 
 ............................................. $59,261.22 

NET ............................................... -0- 

 

Vestry Meeting Minutes continued…... 
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Thanks to Karen Stewart and Regina Knappman  
for the adorable table decorations and food for Coffee Hour celebrating 

"Summer".  We appreciate all our Coffee Hour volunteers.   
If you would like to donate food and help with  

Coffee Hour, contact Kel ley  McRae at 407 -276-3187 
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Scrip is an ongoing fundraiser for 
Church of the Messiah.  It allows  
families to raise money at no  
additional cost to you. Scrip is just 
another way to pay for everyday 
purchases using gift cards in place of 
cash, checks, and credit cards. 
 
You order gift cards at face value 
through your coordinator, or online 
(account needed). Gift cards are  
purchased from ShopWithScrip.com 
at a reduced price. The difference is 
an instant profit for Church of the 
Messiah. It’s that simple! 
 
When you use scrip gift cards at 
your favorite retailers, you’re fund-
raising while you shop! GLSC offers 
over 750 retailers including grocery, 
department stores, gas stations, res-
taurants, travel, home improvement, 
and more including Universal gift 
cards like American Express, Discov-
er, and Visa.  
 
Just by using scrip to pay for your  
normal weekly purchases, you can 
easily raise funds, no matter how 
small, it all adds up! We have several 
families that purchase every week 
and we need you too!   

 

 

1st Sunday of the month  
is BAG SUNDAY 

Please bring non-perishable food 
items to church for the Food 
Pantry at the Christian Service 
Center in Ocoee. They particu-
larly request : 

 canned beef stew 

 spaghetti and meatballs 

 peanut 
butter 

 Jelly 

 dry soup 
mixes or 
canned 
soup 

 macaroni 
and cheese  

 dinners,  

 canned tuna, etc.  

 

 

 
Thanks to the people of Church of 
the Messiah for a full cart of donated 
food to the Christian Service Center 
Food Pantry.   
 
Please continue to pick up a few 
items when you are grocery shopping 
to bring to church on the first Sunday 
of each month for "Bag Sunday".   



 

Coin Jars help the  
Building Fund 
The  
mason jars on the  
credenza  
outside  
the offices  
are one of  
our  
fundraising  
ways you can help our Building 
Fund.  
 
Take a jar home, put your spare 
coins in it, and when it’s full bring it 
to church with your name on it. 
Your annual giving statement will 
include this gift. Take another jar 
and repeat. 
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Prayer Shawl Ministry 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

If you know of someone who is in 
need of special prayers for healing, 
body or soul, please let the Monday 
Ladies’ Knitters know.  

Contact: 
Marsha Dymond (407-491-4048) or  

Trudie Carr (407-299-2081)  
for further information. 
Monetary donations are  

accepted for the cost of yarn. 
Messiah Knitters: 

Bring your knitting needles (or 
any other type of needlework)  
and join a group of knitters for  
fellowship in the foyer outside 
the Offices on  

MONDAYS FROM 3-5:00PM 

Seniors First  
needs volunteers to deliver 
Meals on Wheels to the  
elderly. They especially have a 
volunteer shortage in West  
Orlando. Please contact  
Lorraine Shumaker at  
407-615-8982 or  
lshumake@seniorsfirstinc.org if 
you can help. There is more  
information on the bulletin 
board in the Narthex. 

 
 

Messiah’s  
Missionaries 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Elaina Paige worshipped at Light  
of Christ Anglican Church in  
Marietta, GA on May 27, 2018. 
 
Ken & Bonnie Miller worshipped 
at Trinity Episcopal Church on June 
10, 2018 in Wheaton, IL.  
 
Tom Rutherford & Tracy Dugger 
attended The Burial of the Dead for 
Cathrine Smith Faughnan at St.  
David’s by the Sea Episcopal 
Church in Cocoa Beach, FL on June 
18, 2018. 
 
Annette Spigener worshipped at 
The Cathedral of All Souls on June 
17, 2018 in Asheville, NC. 

Free Blood Pressure Screening  
on the second Sunday  
of each month  
 
Barbara 
Knappman, our  
Parish Nurse 
and volunteer 
health care  
professionals 
from our  
congregation will take your 
blood pressure and offer  
educational resources about 
what the numbers mean after 
each service. 
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children’s 
Ministry 
 
Angela Lopez 
ifrog1980@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SHINE kids Club  
 

 

On June 16 we had a movie 
outing to see Incredibles 2!  
It’s was funny and exciting! 
It ties in nicely with our 
children’s church lessons on In-
credible Faith. Each of our Bible 
hero’s has been given a ―super‖ 
name and we’re highlighting the 
way they showed faith and how 
we can too!! 

 
 
In Shine, we’re 
preparing for 
VBS by learning 
about Daniel’s 
eating habits. 
Even little Kira 
was ready to 
learn! Thanks to 
my ―assistant for 
the day‖ Kylie for 
helping everyone 
find the page and 
for reading to us!! 
 
 
 



 

We cooked up a storm at Aladdin 
cooking camp! Nate and Layanna are 
working on cheesecake.  

children’s 
Ministry 
 
Angela Lopez 
ifrog1980@gmail.com  

SHINE kids Club  
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Chqisomas in Jply 

On Sunday, July 29 
we will be having  
 
 
 
 
During Shine we’ll work on 
Christmas crafts, decorations, and 

children’s photos. Please send 
your child in red, green or  
Christmas clothes. Be on the  
lookout for our handmade  
creations to be on sale!!!  
 



 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Saturday, September 22  5-9pm 

  

 

$20 buys 
17 games 

Ages 18 &  
older in  

“Bingo Hall” 

50/50 raffle the night of BINGO 

Buy a  raffle ticket for the a chance to win the following prizes: 
$500.00, a VIP night out, and $100.   

The price for these tickets is: $5= 1 ticket,  
$10= 3 tickets or $20= 5 tickets.   

 

YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE PRESENT THE NIGHT OF BINGO TO WIN! 

Child care available 
$5 per child: movie, 

popcorn & crafts 
included 

Bring your friends 
Alcohol  

free event 
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https://www.postermywall.com/index.php/posterbuilder/copy/0f3023bbfde74accc90368bcb22c5f6b
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Honey 
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Book Review by 

Helen  

Farnsworth 

I was busier than usual this month: 
I read two books and watched two 
DVDs.   
 
The first book was A Girl After 
God’s Own Heart by Elizabeth 
George.  It is aimed, mostly at  
children from Elementary School 
age through the teen years; but it 
offers good advice for ―girls‖ of all 
ages concerning ―My Heart,‖ ‖My 
Space,‖ ―My Parents.‖ ―My Family,‖ 
My School,‖ ―My Friends,‖ ―My 
Church,‖ ―My Self,‖ ―My Time,‖ and 
―My Adventure with Jesus.‖    
The last, ―My Adventure with  
Jesus,‖ expresses the purpose of the 
whole book: to view life as an  
adventure with Jesus.  There are 
also provided places to record the 
reader’s personal reactions. 
 
The other book was Escape the 
Coming Night by Dr. David  
Jeremiah.  It is not as enthralling as 
his Agents of the Apocalypse (also 
in the library), which dramatizes 
the entire book of Revelation; but it 
is well worth the reading just the 
same.  It also covers the entire book 
of Revelation, but is more 
pedagogic in style. 
 
I finally viewed two DVDs I’ve been 
meaning to watch: All Saints and I 
Can Only Imagine.   
 
 

All Saints captured my interest  
initially because it is about the  
Episcopal church in Smyrna,  
Tennessee, where our young people 
have helped out numerous summers.    
 
It takes place in a time when the 
diocese wanted to shut down the  
church and sell the property,  
because the ―congregation‖  
consisted of only a handful of  
people.  Enter a new priest. All 
Saints is his first assignment, and he 
wants to make a success of it.  So he 
sends out fliers to encourage  
people to attend.  Enter Korean  
refugees who swell the numbers but 
not the treasury.   
 
Ironically the priest’s wife encour-
ages him to forsake tilting at  
windmills and go back to something 
more lucrative.  However, he pleads 
his case with the diocese not to 
close and sell yet, because he wants 
to try using the property for  
farming, since he has an abundance 
of farmers in the church and plenty 
of land to till.  They agree on the  
condition that in three months time 
the church can pay the mortgage for 
the month.  Now it’s his wife’s turn 
to encourage him not to give up!  
 
The balance of the movie I found  
rather surprising.  Let’s just say 
―God moves in mysterious ways!‖ 

The other DVD, I Can Only  
Imagine, is about the birth of the 
song and the amazing grace of God 
that saved the composer after an 
abusive childhood, then saved his 
father, the perp of the abuse, and 
finally brought forth the song, ―I 
Can Only Imagine,‖ out of the  
composer’s grief and want.   
 
The only disappointment was that I 
never got to hear the song itself!   
Now I’ll have to find a CD with that 
on it!  O, well…. 
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 ACTIVATE! by Janie Walton 

Prom Fundraiser 
Activate held its last official mission 
trip fundraiser on Saturday, June 2. 
We had a Prom through the  
Decades, where we played music 
from the different decades every 
thirty to forty-five minutes. By far, 
the most popular decade at the 
Prom was the 1970s! 

Prom 
Night 

Mike Lillard and Anndrea Strickland 

Father Tom and  
Debbie Rutherford 

Mary and Sam Katulic Joyce Taylor and Jane Cartelli 

Cindy Shaffer with her date Evett Vidot-Brueggeman  
and Bobby Casler 



 

 

Photo 8:  
Photo 9:  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More Prom Photos 
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Jessica Brueggeman with her mom, 
Evett Vidot-Brueggeman 

The Dugger Family 

Delilah Brueggeman hamming it up! 

Our DJs for the evening—Jessica 
Brueggeman and Hayley Scandura! 

Evett Vidot-Bruggeman and Bobby 
Casler enjoying the photo backdrop 

 
 

Dear Church of the Messiah 
Family, 
 

Thank you so much for all 
your support with your  
prayers and financial  
contributions! We are very 
excited to go to Jamaica and 
serve God by serving His  
people! Please keep praying 
for our missionaries, for safe 
travel and for the Holy Spirit 
to be present in all that we do 
in Jamaica.  
 

We are not fully funded yet—
we have raised $21,000 out of 
the $23,200 needed as of this 
publication. If you feel called 
to give to the mission trip 
fund, you may either write a 
check to ―Church of the Messiah‖ 
with ―Mission Trip 2018‖ in the 
memo line or give online on 
the church website by  
choosing ―Youth Mission Trip‖ 
in the dropdown bar. You 
may also give your donation 
to Youth Minister, Janie  
Walton, when she gets back. 
We look forward to telling all 
of you about what God did in 
Jamaica while we were there 
on Sunday, July 8! 
 

Blessings, 
Activate Jamaica Mission 
Trip Team 2018 
 

Miss
ion 

Trip
 New

s 



 

 

 

Meet our Jamaica  
2018 Mission Trip Team 

This year Activate will 

be going on our first  

international mission 

trip to Jamaica from  

Sunday, July 1 to  

Saturday, July 7.  

 

We will be going with  

the Mission Discovery  

organization. We have  

a total of sixteen  

people going including 

Activate teenagers,  

Activate adult  

volunteers, clergy and 

adult parishioners! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kara Altenbach 
this is Kara’s third mission trip 

with Activate. 

The Borno Family—John, Murph and Chelsea! 
This will be John and Murph’s fifth mission trip 
with Activate and Chelsea’s fourth mission trip. 

Mission Trip 

Jessica Brueggeman—
this is Jessy’s fifth  
mission trip with  

Activate.  

Steve Brueggeman 
this is Steve’s first mission 

trip with Activate. 
Laura Cook 

this is Laura’s fourth mission 
trip with Activate.  

P A G E  2 0  
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Mother Tracy Dugger  
this is Tracy’s third mission trip 

with Activate. 

Tom Laracuente 
this is Tom’s first mission trip 

with Activate.  

Richard McRae 
this is Richard’s first mission 

trip with Activate. 

Bailey Wise 

this will be Bailey’s first 

mission trip with  

Activate. 

Hayley Scandura 
this will be Hayley’s fourth 
mission trip with Activate. 

Father Tom Rutherford 
this is Father Tom’s ninth  
mission trip with Activate.  

Mary Kay and Jay Predmore 

this is their first mission trip  

with Activate. 

Youth Minister, Janie 
Walton—this will be 

her seventh mission trip 
with Activate  
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Sunday Servants For The Lord 

Please remember: If you are scheduled to serve in any function  
and have a conflict, it is your responsibility to find a replacement. 

Thank you! 



 

Sunday Servants For The Lord 
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Sunday Servants For The Lord 

Please remember: If you are scheduled to serve in any function  
and have a conflict, it is your responsibility to find a replacement. 

Thank you! 

Joyce Taylor Linda Bouton 

Janie Walton Deborah Townsend 

Deborah Townsend Aliena Gaye 

Kayrah Elliott Kayrah Elliott 

——- ——- 

——- ——- 

Pete & Nancy Glynn 
Trudie Carr 
Elaina Paige 

Ansel & Ina Haughton 
Bob Somers 
Joyce Taylor 

Don Greer Don Greer 

Annette Spigener 

Rodger Watson Janie Walton 

Anthony Beckford Stacey Beck 

Sharon Puchein Pattie Range 

Cydney Babione Kelsey Beck 

Lena Candes Kylie Walton 

Josalyn Wirbel &  
Elijah Roberson 

Lena Candes &  
Gwen Wirbel 

George & Anida Daniel Chuck & Deborah Grunder 
Ken Miller 

Tom Stachowski 

Jim & Lynne Passilla 
 

Jill Brown Jim & Lynne Passilla 

Wally Stewart Jill Brown 



 

Sunday Servants For The Lord 
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Janie Walton Kim Holt Sam Katulic Kimberly Teolis 

Alicia Wessels Lionel Williams Terry Hickman Brittany Kolacki 

Leo Henry Kim Holt Patty Tate Lionel Williams 

Kylie Walton Delilah Brueggeman Delilah Brueggeman Mackenzie & Sophia Teolis 

Esther Gonzalez 
Richard & Kelley 

McRae, Karen Williams 

John  & Alicia Wessels 
Joe & Sarah Wolfe 

Steve Brueggeman 
 Paul Daniel 

Esther Gonzalez 

Richard & Kelley McRae 
Paul & Patty Robertson 

Lionel & Karen Williams Esther Gonzalez Lionel & Karen Williams Sam Katulic 

Sam Katulic Volunteer Needed Paul Hickman Volunteer Needed 

Marvin Haughton Regina Seguin Janie Walton Marvin Haughton 

Helen Farnsworth Kristin Jackson Wendy King Steve Borst 

Tina Sydnor Mary Pounds Lisa Borst Becky Fulmer 

Kara Altenbach Caroline Seguin Christopher Borst Christopher Borst 

Wendy King Brian Seguin Volunteer Needed Wendy King 

    

Jeremiah 23:1-6 2 Kings 4:42-44 Exodus 16:2-4,9-15 1 Kings 19:4-8 

Psalm 23 Psalm 145 Psalm 78:23-29 Psalm 34:1-8 

Ephesians 2:11-22 Ephesians 3:14-21 Ephesians 4:1-16 Ephesians 4:25-5:2 

Mark 6:30-34, 53-56 John 6:1-21 John 6:24-35 John 6:35, 41-51 



 
 

Martial Arts at  
Church of the Messiah 
 
As we approach our one year  
anniversary of study at Church of 
the Messiah, I wanted to share 
with everyone some of the great 
memories we have had over the last 
year. 
 
Many of you may not be aware that 
we began our classes last summer 
with just a handful of students eager 
and excited to learn. Our self-defense 
class is an ongoing series of lessons in 
the ancient forms of Kung Fu.  
 
Qi Gong style of 
Kung Fu is taught 
to students to 
match their own 
level of fitness. 
Whether you are 
the inflexible 
wanting to stretch 
and strengthen, or 
if you are athletic 
and want to excel 
and enhance  
yourself, this class 
is designed for 
you. 
 
Our style of Kung 
Fu helps us to  
discipline the 
body, awaken the 
mind, and enhance 
the spirit. For only 
when the body and the 
breath move as one: do we find our  
balance. 
 
Recently we have had our first  
promotions of rank in the class. Rank 
(denoted by color sashes) within our 
style reflects a student’s perseverance,  
effort, and determination to exceed 
their own personal limits to the best 
of their abilities. Joe Clemens, Terri 
Wetherington and Tim Wethering-
ton have all earned the rank of Green 
Sash. 
 
 

No achievement, whether  
perceived as great or small at the time, 
should ever be undervalued. And 
when that achievement is to better 
oneself physically, mentally and  
spiritually, then the effort is all the 
more laudable. The Green Sash  
represents growth and beginnings 
along with a thirst for knowledge. A 
student should thirst for and seek out 

knowledge as a 
blooming seed 
seeks water for 
life. I am so 
proud of all my 
students and 
cannot wait to 
see what the  
future holds. 
Although the 
future is  
exciting, the 
present is even 
more fun. And  
presently there 
are other 
church  
members 
who are  
exploring 
the  
benefits of 

Kung Fu. Just a 
couple weeks 

ago we held our very first Kung Fu 
Day Camp. We were small in  
number for our first year and we 
had a blast! We spent a week  
practicing Kung Fu, stretching, and 
overcoming all sorts of games and 
challenges.  
 
Giada Mazzaluna took on the  
challenge of learning and  
performing an entire form (also 
known as a kata) in only 4 days. 
She made it look easy. Way to go!  
 

We participated in group games with 
the Seraph Theatre players and even 
had some of the theatre players come 
work out with us during their  
rehearsal breaks. (if you didn’t get a 
chance to go, you missed a great 
show…come see it next summer!) 
 
At Messiah Academy we have added 
Kung Fu as a permanent course of the 
school curriculum as a physical  
education component. Messiah  
Academy spends so much extra effort 
in giving the best individualized  
education to each student. Utilizing 
Kung Fu as a structured discipline 
was a perfect match. The Messiah 
Academy students use Kung Fu in 
many aspects of their education. 
Alongside their physical calisthenics 
the martial disciplines teach respect 
and deference, problems solving,  
abstract learning, and most  
importantly: the value of making  
mistakes…and learning from them. 
 

 
 

Giada Mazzaluna 

Joe Clemens, Terri Wetherington 
and Tim Wetherington 

P A G E  2 6  



 
 

Martial Arts continued.. 
 

 
 
Genesis 2:7 …the Lord God formed 
man of dust from the ground, and 
breathed into his nostrils the breath of 
life… 
 
Job 33:4 The Spirit of God has made 
me; and the breath of the Almighty 
gives me life. 
 
See you in class real soon! 
 
Dr. Benjamin Blackman 
Messiah Academy Instructor 
Sifu of Qi Gong Kung Fu 

Messiah Academy students 

Join Mother T for Revive  
in Summer!  
 
We will be spending our  
Summer with C.S. Lewis’ 
―Screwtape Letters‖. The 
Screwtape letters give us  
insight into the inner dialogue 
of one of hell’s senior tempters 
and reveal how temptation 
works in real time throughout 
our life. This book is a work of 
fiction but offers a lot of food 
for thought of how temptation 
vs. sanctification can play out 
in our lives. Join us Sundays at 
4:30 in the Library. 
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https://astrologymemes.com/i/christmas-facebook-cartoon-by-inherit-the-mirth-110436


 

JULY 2018 
   

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Please have 
your July 
articles & 

schedules in  by  
7/16 

Preschool Summer Camp 9am-2pm 

Preschool Summer Camp 9am-2pm 

Youth Mission Trip 

Fr. Tom on Vacation 
Preschool Summer Camp 9am-2pm 

Bring your donations for the Rummage Sale 



 

If you’re not listed for a  
birthday or anniversary, please 
call the church office at  
407-656-3218 and give us  
information for you and your 
family; or fill out the form to the 
right and drop it in the  
offering plate. 
 
Please only give information for 
those family members who are 
attending Messiah. Our computer 
requires the year for date of 
birth and wedding anniver-
saries.  

 

July Birthdays & AnniversariesJuly Birthdays & AnniversariesJuly Birthdays & Anniversaries   

7 Ethan & Claudia Kallesen 

9 Colby & Stacey Beck 

 Don & Carolyn Greer 

14 William & Carola Pearce 

21 Ron & Linda Bouton 

27 Steve & Jacque Dunegan 

28 Joe & Jessica Winters 

31 Paul & Holly Matzelle 

 

21 Rajdai Teeka Singh 

22 Terry Hickman 

23 Linda Bouton 

 Bob Tate 

 Kim Teolis 

25 Ivana Brown 

 Leo Henry 

 Joyce Taylor 

28 Jessica Brueggeman 

30 Beth Ann Carr 

 Glen Teolis 

 Patti Williams 

31 Kelsey Beck 

 John Cairns 

 Missy Cottle 

 Monica Pounds 

 Logan Smith 

2 Gregorio Paredes 

3 Sharon Gray 

4 Angela Lopez 

6 Douglas Duppenthaler 

8 Amy Paredes 

9 Katherine Joiner 

10 Jason Alford 

 Steve Brueggeman 

11 Tina Carter 

 Deborah Grunder 

13 Jay Dymond 

 Kristopher Strickland 

14 Frank Chase 

15 Wilna Brown 

16 Kira Alford 

20 Evan Candes 
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